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Staff Report FIRE2022-022 
 

Title of Report: FIRE2022-022- Volunteer Firefighter Retirement 
Department: Fire  

Council Date: December 7, 2022 
 

Recommendation:  
Be it resolved that Council receive Staff Report FIRE2022-022 for information. 

 
Background: 
The Dundalk Fire Department has five members retiring from the service this year. Don 

VanAlstine who has served 43 years on the Dundalk Fire Department, Paul VanAlstine 
who has served 24 years, Ken Smith who has served 24 years, Lorne Fick who has served 
18 years on the Dundalk Fire Department and 7 years with the Township of Erin Fire 

Department and Bruce Marshall is being recognized for 20 years of service on the Dundalk 
Fire Department.     
 

Staff Comments: 
Staff would like to thank each member for their service over the years and wish them the 
best of luck in their future endeavours. Most of these members have joined the Dundalk 

retired firefighter’s association and will still be active at community events for the fire 
department.  
 

Financial Implications: 
The financial impact of this report will be covered under the 2022 operational wages. 

Communications & Community Action Plan Impact: 

This report has been written and presented to Council to communicate accurate 

information to the public.  

Concluding Comments: 

 
1. Staff recommends that Council receive Staff Report FIRE2022-022 for information. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Dept. Head: ______________________      CAO Approval: _____________ 

    Derek Malynyk, Fire Chief Official    Dave Milliner, CAO 
 

 


